
Agenda Report 

TO: CITY COUNCIL Date: April 21, 2008 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: ADOPT A RESOLUTION FOR THE APPROVAL AND ACCEPTANCE OF 
AN EASEMENT DEDICATION FOR SANITARY SEWER PURPOSES AT 
845 LAS PALMAS ROAD AND APPROVE AN AMENDMENT TO 
CONTRACT NO. 10,144 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council: 

1 Adopt a resolution approving and accepting an easement dedication for 
sanitary sewer purposes at 845 Las Palmas Road. 

2. Authorize the City Manager to execute an amendment to Contract No. 
10,144. 

BACKGROUND 

At the Board of Directors' meeting on September 6, 1977, Resolution No. 3265 was 
approved and adopted ordering the vacation of a portion of Las Palmas Road adjacent 
to 845 Las Palmas Road. Also approved on September 6, 1977, was Contract No. 
10,144 ("Contract"), between the City and the property owners of 845 Las Palmas Road 
("applicants"), stipulating the compliance with the conditions of the approved vacation. 

Resolution No. 3265, ordering the vacation, and the approved Contact were never 
recorded. All of the conditions as indicated in the Contract, including the installation of 
a block wall and fence along the east terminus of the proposed vacation area, have 
been met except for two items. 

The first condition that has not been met is the requirement for a 10-foot wide 
easement dedication for sanitary sewer purposes through the applicant's excess 
freeway parcel on the south side of Las Palmas Road. The sewer lateral in this location 
still exists and is still necessary for providing services. The applicants have agreed to 
the grant of easement for sanitary sewer purposes at no cost to the City. The 
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proposed easement document has been prepared by a licensed surveyor, executed by 
the property owners, reviewed by the City Attorney's office, and is now ready for 
approval and acceptance by the City Council. The property included in the proposed 
easement is legally described in text and is graphically shown on the attached 
Department of Public Works Drawing No. 5797, Exhibits "A" and "B". 

The second condition that has not been met is the requirement of the applicants to 
execute and have recorded a covenant which holds the City harmless for any liability in 
connection with the proposed vacation of this portion of Las Palmas Road. As 
mentioned above, the applicants had installed a block wall and fence along the east 
terminus of the proposed vacation area per one of the original conditions. This wall and 
fence was constructed in 1973. Since the City has not had possession or control of the 
proposed vacation portion of Las Palmas for over 30 years, the City Attorney's Office 
and the Liability Claims Coordinator have determined that any reason for a hold 
harmless agreement no longer exists. 

As a result of this determination it is recommended that the City Council authorize the 
City Manager to execute an amendment to Contract No. 10,144 removing the condition 
for a hold harmless agreement. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

No revenue will be generated by the approval of the dedication or by the amendment to 
Contract No. 10,144. The costs for preparing and processing the easement are 
covered by Account No. 101-7621 00. The costs for preparing and processing the 
amendment to Contract No. 10,144 are covered by the applicant. 

Resp tfully submitted, X 
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Approved by: 

Martin Pastucha, Director 
Department of Public Works 
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